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Christmas Is Coming! 

 

ñBut the angel said to them, óDo not be afraid; for see ï I am bringing you good news of great joy for all the 

people:  to you is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is the Messiah, the Lord.ôò   

Luke 2:10-11 

 

As the song lyrics say, ñItôs the most wonderful time of the year!ò  Itôs the time when we remember and      

celebrate the birth of Jesus, who is the gift of Emmanuel, God-who-is-with-us, not just one day a year, but 

every day of the year.  This is indeed good news of great joy for all the people. 

 

At the same time, this isnôt the most wonderful time of the year for everyone.  This is a time of year when  

people who have lost loved ones especially during the past 12 months may especially miss them.  This is a 

time of the year when people who live alone may feel the most lonely and forgotten.  And this is a time of 

year when people who are unemployed, who are struggling financially, who are homeless, who are alone may 

feel extra depressed about their life circumstances as all around them they see advertisements encouraging gift

-giving and tables of plenty surrounded by smiling family and friends. 

 

For those of us who are not grieving, alone or struggling, I invite and encourage us to show extra sensitivity to 

others around us for whom this is not a particularly joyful season.  As we have been gifted, I invite us to look 

for ways in which we might brighten anotherôs Advent and Christmas season even beyond the free weekly 

meals our church serves, the gifts we will give, and the special offerings we will receive.  And as appropriate 

and we feel called, I invite us to share with others that the true joy of this season for us is the gift of the birth 

of Jesus and Godôs great love for each and every one in this world.   

 

See you in our Advent and Christmas worship services, at the Dinner With Us meals, and around the church, 

as we continue serving together during this time of ministry transition! 

 

May the hope, peace, joy and love of Christmas fill and inspire you and yours! 

 

Shalom in Christ Jesus, 

 

Marilyn 
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  /ƭŜǊƪǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 
 

-9ƭŘŜǊǎ ƻƴ /ŀƭƭ ǿƘƛƭŜ tŀǎǘƻǊ aŀǊƛƭȅƴ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΥ   

мнκнр - мнκнт aŀǊƛŀƴƴŜ tŜǊŜȊ          мнκну WƛƳ wŜŜŘ            мнκнф - мнκол bŀƴŎȅ ²ŀǘǎƻƴ     

мнκом ς мκмκмф YŀǊŜƴ ²ƘƛǘƭƻŎƪ 

-!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΥ  млκнм му млκну мф ммκп нм ммκмм му ммκму мф 

-hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ ƛǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ƎŜǩƴƎ ōƛŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōŀǘƘǊƻƻƳ ǿŀƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŘŜƭŀȅƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ŬƴƛǎƘƛƴƎΦ  

-tǳǩƴƎ ǳǇ ŀ tǊŀȅŜǊ ¢ǊŜŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ DŀǊŘŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ Řƻǿƴ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƘŀƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ 

-!ǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎΣ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ /ǊŀƛƎ IƻǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ        
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅ ƭŜŀŘŜǊΦ  !ǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ǘŜǊƳǎ ƻŦ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ wŜǾΦ IƻǿŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ wŜǾΦ ±ŀƴŜǎǎŀ IŀǿƪƛƴǎΣ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅ 
[ŜŀŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ нлмфΦ  

-¢ƘŜ 5ŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ tŀǎǘƻǊ bƻƳƛƴŀǝƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƳŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅ ƭƛŀƛǎƻƴ wŜǾΦ WƻƘŀƴƴŀ ²ŀƎƴŜǊ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ 
ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ  bŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇ ƛǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ CƻǊƳ όaLCύ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘƘŜƴ ōŜ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ     
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅΩǎ tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ ¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ       
ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΦ  !ǎ ǿŜ ƻǇǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ 5tb/Σ wŜǾΦ IƻǿŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ wŜǾΦ Iŀǿƪƛƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŎǊŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘǎΩ tŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ  
LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ CƻǊƳǎ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ǳǎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ǇƻǘŜƴǝŀƭ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΦ   

-/ƘƻǎŜ YŀǊŜƴ ²ƘƛǘƭƻŎƪ ŀǎ /ƘŀƛǊ ŀƴŘ {ǳǎŀƴ .ǳŎƘŀƴŀƴ ŀǎ /ƻ-/ƘŀƛǊΦ  aŀǊƛŀƴƴŜ tŜǊŜȊ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŎǘ ŀǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŀƴŘ 
ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ 

-Dƻŀƭ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ aLCǎ ǊŜŀŘȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭǎΣ ŦƻǊ t¢// ōȅ мнκфΣ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ t¢// 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ   

 

                                                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

Christmas Eve Worship at 7:00 p.m.  

Come worship with us Monday, December 24 at 

7:00 p.m. for our annual Christmas Eve service.  

Plans to celebrate Jesusõ birth include lots of  

special music, singing favorite Christmas carols, a 

message from Lukeõs beloved Gospel story, and 

sharing Holy Communion together.   



 

о 

Guest Preacher Sunday, December 30th  

Our guest preacher Sunday, December 30th will be the 

Rev. Roy Pfautch.  Rev. Pfautch was ordained by the     

Presbytery of St. Louis in 1961.  He served as assistant to 

the President of Princeton Theological Seminary, and the 

Director of the Sesquicentennial of Presbyterian           

Education.  For many years Rev. Pfautch has been engaged 

as an international public affairs consultant.  He served as Chairman of the National 

Day of Prayers and Thanksgiving for the Presidential inaugurations of 1985 and 1989.  

Rev. Pfautch is a former member of the National Service Advisory Committee and the     

Advisory Committee on Foreign Aid, by Presidential appointment.  He also serves as a 

Pulpit Supply in our Presbytery.  Welcome, Rev. Pfautch!  

 

Congregational Meeting Sunday,       

December 2  

The Session has called a congregational    

meeting following worship for Sunday,         

December 2nd for the following purposes:  

To review and approve proposed   

changes to the congregationõs         

By-Laws 

To receive the Nominating Committee     

Report and to Elect church            

officers  

To receive the proposed 2019 Budget  

 

Pastor Marilynõs Vacation 

Pastor Marilyn will be on vacation        

December 25 -January 1 to enjoy the 

Christmas holiday with Craig and her 

family.  

 

 

Everybody Loves a Parade!  

All are invited to participate in our float for the Parade of Lights in downtown Pacific 

on December 8th. Meet at the Middle School parking lot at 5:30pm.  
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5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ н Σ нлму 

мǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ  

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ς 

ά9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ DƻŘ 

²ƛǘƘ ¦ǎΥ  ½ŜŎƘŀǊƛŀƘέ 

ŦǊƻƳ [ǳƪŜ мΥр-ноΣ       

рт-сп  

 

.ƻō tǊƛŎŜ 

 

wƻǎŀ tŀŘƛƭƭŀ 

.ƻō tǊƛŎŜΣ  

YŀǘƘƛ wƛǎŜƴƘƻƻǾŜǊΣ 

aŀǊƛŀƴƴŜ tŜǊŜȊΣ 

bŀƴŎȅ ²ŀǘǎƻƴ 

 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ фΣ нлму 

нƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ 
ά9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ DƻŘ 
²ƛǘƘ ¦ǎΥ  9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘέ 
ŦǊƻƳ [ǳƪŜ мΥнп-нрΣ оф-

прΣ рт-ру 

 

.ŜŎƪȅ wŜŜŘ 

 

{ǘŀƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ 

 

 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мсΣ нлму 

оǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ  
ά9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ DƻŘ 
²ƛǘƘ ¦ǎΥ  WƻǎŜǇƘέ ŦǊƻƳ 
aŀǧƘŜǿ мΥму-мрΤ   

нΥмо-мр 

 

/ƘŜǊȅƭ wŀƛƴŜȅ 

 

wƻǎŀ tŀŘƛƭƭŀ 

 

 

 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ноΣ нлму 

 пǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ  
ά9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ DƻŘ 
²ƛǘƘ ¦ǎΥ  aŀǊȅέ ŦǊƻƳ 
[ǳƪŜ мΥнс-оу 

 

YŀǊŜƴ ²ƘƛǘƭƻŎƪ 

 

DŀǾƛƴ hǾŜǊǎŎƘƳƛŘǘ 

 

 

 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нпΣ нлму  

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ǾŜ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŀǘ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ς 
ά9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ DƻŘ 
²ƛǘƘ ¦ǎΥ  WŜǎǳǎέ ŦǊƻƳ 
[ǳƪŜ нΥм-нл 

 

.ŜŎƪȅ wŜŜŘ 

 

DŀǾƛƴ hǾŜǊǎŎƘƳƛŘǘ 

 

 

 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ олΣ нлму  

мǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ !ƊŜǊ   
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ   

DǳŜǎǘ tǊŜŀŎƘŜǊ ς     
wŜǾΦ wƻȅ tŦŀǳǘŎƘ  

 

.ƻō tǊƛŎŜ 

 

wƻǎŀ tŀŘƛƭƭŀ 
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Pacific Presbyterian Church opened itõs doors to about 350 students on Halloween. The students go 

trick or treating to local downtown businesses during the day every Halloween. Thanks to Marianne 

Perez, Pat Baker and Barb Alt for the donation of candy and thanks to Pat, Jim, Philip and Barb for    

sitting outside in the cold to hand out candy to all the kids.  

Members also carved pumpkins 

with the wording òJESUS 

LOVES YOUó and had them lit 

during the Monsterfest event 

on Halloween evening. Thanks to 

all those who cleaned and 

carved pumpkins and a special 

thanks to Pat Baker for       

purchasing the pumpkins.  

Many children stopped by to 

see the pumpkins and receive 

candy.  


